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City Council Budget

Title: Water Impact Fee Reduction

Funds: Utilities

Recommended Action: City Council recommendation to prepare an ordinance
amendment for a reduction in water impact fees, but put on hold
the public hearing process until such time as a guaranteed
maximum price is obtained for the RO Plant.

Summary: On July 17, 2015 a Utility Rate & Impact Fee Study was
completed by Burton & Associates.  One of the items included in
the Study was that "the impact fee analysis assumes that no
additional grant funding will be awarded for the Reverse Osmosis
Treatment Plant.  If grants are awarded at the level identified
herein, it would necessitate an additional $579 reduction to the
updated water impact fee presented herein."  The Southwest
Florida Water Management District (SWFWMD) approved a
50% grant for the RO plant; therefore, staff is recommending the
City reduce water impact fees as stipulated in the rate analysis.

The UAB recommended that the City retain the current impact fee
schedule until a guaranteed maximum price is approved for the
RO Plant.  UAB recommends a review of such impact fees at
that time. Although not an agenda item, on a 4 to 1 vote UAB
suggested the City retain the 4% rate increase that is in the
Ordinance for October 1, 2016 with an opportunity to change it
at a later date if deemed necessary. 

Department/Division: Finance/Utilities

 

EXHIBITS:
1. Impact Fee Study statement
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Title: Utility Impact Fees for Transient RV Parks

Funds: Utilities

Recommended Action: City Council discussion.  Staff recommends use of the Florida
Administrative Code as the preferred method to treat Transient
RV Parks.

Summary: During the July 13 City Council meeting, a developer of a
Transient Recreation Vehicle (RV) Park requested that Council
reconsider treatment of such a use for impact fee calculation as
residential with one residential unit equivalency (ERU).  Currently
the water ERU is $2,605 and sewer is $2,675 for a total of
$5,280. During the Council discussion, it was felt by some that
the current methodology might result in too high a fee for a
Transient RV Park.  Transient by definition is that renters cannot
stay year round in their respective sites.  Staff researched other
communities for the treatment of this type of Park. For
instance, Charlotte County provides a schedule by type and
usage to develop an ERU.  If the type of development being built
isn't on the County's schedule the calculation is taken out the the
Florida Administrative Code (FAC). The FAC treats Transient
RV Parks as the equivalent to one third an ERU.  To put it
another way that would mean three RV sites for each ERU. 
Attached is the County Schedule as well as the FAC page
discussing Transient RV Parks.

 

On August 22, 2016 the Utility Advisory Board addressed this
item, and the results of that meeting is as follows:  The UAB felt
that it was a City Council decision as to how the transient RV
Parks should be handled.  A UAB member mentioned that they
came from an area that treated RV Parks like motels.  Staff was
asked to send the City Attorney's opinion letter stating that they
should be considered residential for impact fees and utility rates.

Department/Division: Finance/Utilities

 

EXHIBITS:
1. Chalotte County Impact Fee Schedule

2. Page out of FAC re Transient RV Parks



 






